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President

Lynda Boody

     202 355-4201

Secretary

Treasurer

Candy LoBue


463-2677

President-Elect

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Board Members

Term thru 6/18

Jim Snyder


221-3986

Oscar Hernandez


463-1873

Peggy Bitler


463-4239

Richard Ernst

     916 749-8479

Kathie Mann


463-4265

Term thru 6/19

James Schreiber


463-3377

Gary Hardesty


463-1648

Ken Bitler


463-4239

Dale Theiss


463-9215

Amy Geddes


463-6645

Newsletter

Prices  463-3794

Program Schedule:
9-12 Game Feed

9-19 RYLA Students

9-26 Nordyke Picnic

Upcoming Events:

9-12 Game Feed

9-15, 16 YTA Taste of the Valley

11- 4 Area 10 Foundation Dinner

Next few meetings:  This Tuesday (Sept. 12) is our annual Game feed picnic at the Wilson Canyon Rest Area.  It is a little early this year (partly to be a better date for our Smith Valley friends) and not many of the hunting options are available so early, but the food should still be copious and delicious.  As Lucy always reminds us, the only rule about what you can bring to the Game feed is that there are no rules.  Here at Nordyke critters have prospered and have been overly destructive to our tomato patch.  Judy has come up with a recipe for pack rat stew and plans to bring a large pot of it to the feed.  It may have a few chipmunks thrown in as well but they are very scrawny so they don’t contribute much.  We have been feeding our pack rats very well, so they are fat and juicy.  If you can’t bring game, bring something.  We usually start this meeting a little early.  The BBQ grill will be there and fired up by 6:00.  Don’t be too slow in getting there, the early appetizers are sometimes the best eating.  Spouses and children are welcome at this meeting.  It is a good idea to bring your own chairs for more comfortable seating.

Tuesday Sept. 19 will be a busy evening.  It starts with a Board meeting at 5:30 followed by our regular dinner meeting.  The program will include a review of the Board meeting and a program presented by the students we sent to RYLA this year.  We sent twelve students and I don’t know how many will be able to come to the meeting that night, but it is usually a good presentation.  This year they are being encouraged to talk about the  activities they participate in all week at RYLA instead of just what a life changing experience it was.  Should be a very interesting evening.  

Tuesday Sept. 26 We leave Dini’s again.  We will have a picnic at Tom and Judy’s home at Nordyke (727 State Route 339).  Lynda would like to use this less formal setting as a recruiting opportunity as well as a chance for some of our newer members to visit this historic home.  Be thinking about who you know that would be a good Rotary member. Prospective members (as well as spouses and children) are welcome at this event.  Regardless of the success of her contribution to the Game Feed Judy 

plans a more usual menu for this event (ham and German potato salad + and home made ice cream).  As with the Game Feed it is a good idea to bring your own chair.  Prices have a bunch of them but probably not enough for everyone.

Polio & Pinewood Derby car:  Two of the outcomes of the District Governor’s visit Aug. 29 were a generous $525 donation to Rotary’s End Polio campaign coupled with a Pinewood Derby car kit to be designed, carved and raced at next years District Convention.  Ken Bitler’s high bid combined with several other members added donations got the total over $500 which is what Governor Doug wanted, so we got the car kit.  Now we have to get that block of wood carved and ready to race.  Any one with experience in Pinewood Derby racing  now has an opportunity to relive those exciting Cub Scout days (or Cub Scout Leader days).  My memories of those days are pretty foggy by now and I don’t recall that I ever was that successful anyway.  Volunteers would be appreciated.  

Other DG Visit stuff:

Lynda announced three new volunteers.  Kathie Mann has volunteered to take on the Club Presidency again.  She will serve next year (July 1, 2018 until June 30, 2019).  Thank you Kathie!!  Jim Snyder has volunteered to serve as Program Chairman and Carolyn Strelo-Smith has volunteered to handle the Student of the Month program.  Both of these are very important jobs to keep our Club active.  Thanks to Jim and Carolyn for taking on these responsibilities.

Taste of the Valley:  YTA’s big fund raiser is coming up this weekend (Sept. 15 & 16).  Rotary will be serving the dinner Saturday evening.  Peggy is organizing a Mardi Gras Dinner.  She will need some help preparing the food and cooking it.  Some of the prep work will be done as early as Thursday.  Be at the meeting Tuesday if you can help with the prep work or cooking.  Peggy will have signup sheets.
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